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PART 1: GENERAL STATEMENT OF HEALTH AND SAFETY BY THE CHAIR OF 

GOVERNORS 

As Governors of Town Close, we fully recognise our collective responsibility for providing a 
safe and healthy school for all our employees, pupils, parents and visitors. In our role as 
employer, we attach the highest priority to ensuring that all the operations within the school 
environment, both educational and support, are delivered in a manner that is safe and 
healthy for all. The Governors are committed to promoting the welfare of all in our 
community so that effective learning can take place. 

We fulfil our responsibility as Governors of Town Close by appointing a Governor with 
responsibility for overseeing health and safety. This is currently Dr Sonal Patel.

Day to day responsibility for the operation of health and safety at the School is vested in the 
Headmaster. But as Governors, we have specified that the School should adopt the following 
framework for managing health and safety: 

• That the Governor overseeing health and safety receives copies of all the Safety
Committee Minutes.

• That a report on health and safety covering: statistics on accidents to pupils, staff and
visitors, staff training, fire practices, and all new or revised policies and procedures is
discussed at each term's Safety Committee.

• That Health and Safety is a standing item on all agendas for meetings of the full
Governing Body.

• That the external fabric of the School, its plant, equipment and systems of work are
surveyed and inspected regularly by qualified professionals.

• That the recommendations of these reports are reported to the Finance and General
Purposes Committee where they may have a significant impact on the budget.

• That the School's adherence to health and safety in catering and cleaning of the food
preparation and eating areas is subject to external inspection by the Environment
Health Officer. In addition, the Catering Manager arranges for regular internal deep
cleaning of both kitchens, deep cleaning of the extraction systems by an external
contractor and pest control services where necessary.

• That the School has a fire risk assessment, carried out by a competent person that is
updated regularly, particularly if significant changes are made to the interior of
buildings, or new buildings are bought or added.

• The Safety Committee should review this risk assessment every time it is significantly
amended.

Health and Safety Policy Page 1 of 9 November 2024 




















